
“Therefore pray the Lord of the harvest to send out laborers into his harvest.”            Matthew 9:38 

 
 
 
 

 

 

It is hard to believe that September is upon us already. The year is going by so fast! We have had so many great things 

happen in our ministry this year. To share just one thing; we had a team that visited Echoes of Mercy compound in Kamuya 

village Kenya. This team ministered to children and widows and taught Pastors. While there, Moses Omondi, the director of 

EOM, made the team aware that their well was no longer providing the much needed water for the compound. After being 

made aware of this need, we contacted one of our partners in ministry and let them know about the situation. I am so 

thankful to say that Echoes of Mercy now has a new well that is providing water to the many children and people of this 

compound and community! Isn’t God so good! We are all able to work together and see Him take care of needs. Life giving 

water is one of the things we take for granted in America. There are more deaths around the world per year because of 

unclean drinking water than anything else. I want to just say thank you to our Lord first, but also to the many great partners 

that we have at Touch the World Ministries. Heaven only knows the impact of what this well will make in the lives of 

children and adults. The team also had the privilege to visit River Jordan Champion’s Home, our project in Bungoma, 

Kenya.  They are much in need of a new well also.  Their well had been infested by termites and is not in working 

condition.  Please be in prayer that this need will be met also.  As we head into fall, let’s continue to look for opportunities 

to make much of Jesus. As we said at the beginning, time is going by so quickly; we need to make sure we are laboring 

diligently for the Kingdom. Share the gospel with someone today; let others see the love of Christ in you. Thank you for 

your prayers and partnership with us, may the Lord bless you as we serve Him together! 

 

All for His Glory, 

 

Homer 
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